
www. cowtownvettes.org

VOLUME 39, NO. 7	 www.cowtownvettes.org

July 2012

upcoming events

7/4 July 4th Parade
Westcliff West Neighborhood Association

9:45 a.m.

*7/6 membership meeting
7:30 - 9:00 p.m. Coors Hospitality Room

*7/14 Tour of Texas Museum of 
Automotive History

10:00 a.m. Fair Park, Dallas

7/18 Board Meeting
7:00 p.m. Coors Board Room

*8/3 membership meeting
7:30 - 9:00 p.m. Coors Hospitality Room

*8/18 Annual Pool Party
Larry & Sylvia Hoaldridge

6:30 p.m.

8/15 Board Meeting
7:00 p.m. Coors Board Room

August

*	 Denotes 100%er Award Eligibility Event�

July

celebrating

American

independence

Pictures from 2011 Parade
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CTV Officers 2011

Scott Wheeler  
Board Member (Term 12/13)

wheelfs@gmail.com  • 817-429-5913

u

Fred Proctor
Board Member (Term 12/13)

map292@att.net
u

Candy Beck  
Board Member (Term 12/12)

candy.beck@sbcglobal.net 

u

RICK GARABEDIAN 
Board Member (Term 12/12)

rgarab1@yahoo.com

u

rick Watson
Jr. Board Member (Term 12/12)
rickandkaren@mindspring.com

JOHN ARMES: President
armesgs@gmail.com

u

Gwynne Hanna: Vice President
vettelady67@sbcglobal.net

u

Raley Smith: Secretary
rsmith1203@att.net

u

 Donn Beck: Treasurer
donnbeck@sbcglobal.net

u

 Glenda McMahan: NCCC Governor
glenda-gm@att.net

u

 Doug McMahan: Webmaster
macsvettes@att.net

www.cowtownvettes.org

u

JO ANNE SMITH : Newsletter Editor 
CTV_Newsletter@yahoogroups.com

CTV Board Members

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Hello everyone!  We are still having some “not too shabby” weather.  
Hope you are enjoying it “behind the wheel” of these awesome 
machines we are so fortunate to own. 
Our 100%er for June, the Dallas World Aquarium was so exciting.  I 
think this event was a “first” in one way or another for several of those 
who attended.  After everyone finally mastered the “purchase a ticket” 
process, we were on the RAIL and on our way.  The ride to Dallas was 
lots of fun.  After “rail hopping” to another transit line and a short 

walk, we reached the aquarium.  We enjoyed such an array of “critters” from monkeys, 
birds and sloths to alligators, snakes, manatees and leopards.  If it swam, crawled, flew 
or slithered, I think we saw it up close and personal.  Lunch at RJ’s Mexican restaurant 
was yummy.  We did a little shopping and back on the transit system and on to home we 
went.   A full day of fun, food and friendship! 
Although I did not attend the Ranger’s game, I know that everyone had a great time.  It 
seems that no matter what we plan as a club, we always have a great time! 
As a reminder, our July 100%er will be a tour of the Texas Museum of Automotive History 
at Fair Park, Dallas at 10:00 AM on 07/14/12.  The cost for the tour is $7.50.  After we fin-
ish, we will head to Humperdink’s in Arlington, 700 Six Flags Dr. in Arlington, for lunch.   
To get 100%er credit, you have to be part of the Museum tour.  Check for updates on the 
website. 
Don’t forget the Fourth of July Parade with Carol Savage at the helm! 
As mentioned, our August 100%er will be another pool party hosted by Larry and Sylvia 
Hoaldridge on August 18.  Sylvia said you can come whenever you want, but we will plan 
to eat at 6:30.  Watch for details coming soon. 

We will be off to convention on Thursday the 21st….can’t wait 
because Gary and I have never been able to attend.  See you 
next meeting!!!! 

Well June was a busy Month with a lot of opportunities for our mem-
bers to enjoy some fellowship and their Corvettes with other members.  
It looks as if July will be just as busy with both local and national 
events scheduled.   A tradition of this club has been our 4th of July 
Parade that I have had the pleasure to be involved in the last 4 years.  
It is great fun to drive through some beautiful neighborhoods and 
throw candy and wave at the homeowners as we enjoy “showing off” 
our beautiful Corvettes.  Most of all it is a great time to celebrate “Our 

Freedom” that many before us and presently fought so hard for us to enjoy.  I hope that 
most of you will be there to celebrate this day with us.  On July 19th there will be a National 
Corvette Homecoming  in the birthplace of our iconic sports cars, Bowling Green.  There 
are several activities scheduled and you can find all the information on our website.  

In closing I want to personally thank all the members who came and showed their respect 
to our fellow member and great friend, Jim Benware.  He and his lovely wife Linda were 
the very first people I met when I came to visit this club.  They made me feel so much at 
home then and the friendship that developed since has been life changing.  Jim always 
enjoyed life with Linda and if there were problems you would never know it.  I encour-
age us all to live like he did and enjoy each other while we are here on this earth .  It’s a 
pleasure to be a member of this club and I truly enjoy the company of our members.  I 

know that it will never be perfect but I will try my best to make it 
fun for us all.  Jim Benware, you were my friend and I will never 
forget you.  Thank You members for making me so proud to be 
a part of this club.

John Armes
President
armesgs@gmail.com

GwynneHanna
CTV, Vice-President
vettelady67@sbcglobal.net
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July 4th Parade
Westcliff West 
Neighborhood

* 
Tour of Texas Museum 

of Automotive History
10 AM 

* 
Pool Party at 

Hoaldridge’s
6:30 PM

NCCC Committee  Meeting
Coors Board Room

6:00 PM
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7/10  Bonnie Davis

7/12  Dr. Royce Lummus

7/13  Rita Gadnai

7/15  Sam Castorani

7/15  Craig Murphy

7/19  Connie Dunn

7/25  Charlie Birch

7/25  Richard Downing

7/27  Scott Wheeler

CTV Committees 2012

Audit

Jim Forsythe: Chairperson
Carnut817@yahoo.com

<Open>: Co-Chairperson

u
Car Show

Sylvia Hoaldridge : Chairperson

pinkvett@gmail.com

Fred Proctor: Co-Chairperson

u
Charities

Jane Buehler: Chairperson

bbuehler@charter.net

Cory Armes: Co-Chairperson

u
ctv cruiser

Donald Hickman: Chairperson

donaldlhickman@sbcglobal.net

Carlanne Hickman: Co-Chairperson

u
equipment

Hector Sandoval: Chairperson

 futluz@msn.com

<Open>: Co-Chairperson

u
historian

<Open>: Chairperson

 u

logo merchandise

Karen Watson: Chairperson

rickandkaren@mindspring.com

<Open>: Co-Chairperson

u
membership/welcome

Donna Forsythe: Chairperson

 j-dforsythe@aledobb.com

Becky Clark: Co-Chairperson
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membership report

Welcome!
New Members 

Al & Linda Pugh
2003 50th Anniversary Red Convertible

First Time Visitors
Mike Toombs

2008 Crystal Red Convertible
 

Gary Wages
2000 Red Convertible 

7/01  Chuck & Janice McMillan

7/04  Bobby & Manda Gorman

7/07  Carol Savage & Jim Jones

7/19  Steve & Dollie Hunley

7/26  Karl & Audrey Samuel

7/30  Walter & Shelly Wheeler

Donna Forsythe
Membership / Welcome Chairperson 
ctv-membership@yahoogroups.com

3550 Grand Avenue
Dallas, TX 75210

Inside Fair Park • Gate #5

Saturday, July 14, 2012
10:00 AM
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CTV Committees 2012
mid-america

James West: Chairperson

jnk69vette@sbcglobal.net

u
nccc events

Doug McMahan: Chairperson

macsvettes@att.net

Rick Watson: Co-Chairperson

u
national corvette museum

Kim West: Ambassador

kwest1@drhorton.com

u
newsletter

Jo Anne Smith: Chairperson

josmith619@att.net

u
newsletter distribution

Robert Geyer: Chairperson

geyerdrill@aol.com

u
parliamentarian

Barb Greenfeder: Chairperson

BarbsC6@sbcglobal.net

u
socials

Gwynne Hanna: Chairman

vettelady67@sbcglobal.net

<Open>: Co-Chairperson

u
Texas Motor speedway

Rick Garabedian: Chairperson

rgarab1@yahoo.com

Scott Wheeler: Co-Chairperson

u
timing

Candy Beck: Chairperson

candy.beck@sbcglobal.net
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In Memory of

Jim Benware
June 17, 1965 - May 28, 2012

Pall Bearers dressed in Jim’s  
favorite style.

Corvettes lined the way for the  
funeral procession.
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COWTOWN VETTES  
Charity report

We had a great turnout for our volunteer night at the Tarrant Area Food Bank on June 5th.  Our donation of $300 
was much appreciated.  The work was easy and fun and the Mexican food afterwards was even better!  Thanks 
everyone!

What’s next for our charity efforts?  
Each day thousands of families struggle to feed their families and their companion animals.  The mission of the 
“Don’t Forget to Feed Me” pet food pantry is to keep families and their companion animals together by providing 
pet food to those who are economically disadvantaged.  Please watch for coupons and take advantage of sales on 
pet food during July.  Bring your donations to the August 3rd meeting and our donations will be delivered to the 
pet food pantry by Kim West.  Learn more about this organization at www.dontforgettofeedme.org.

Page 6

Jane Buehler
Charities Chairman

 

CTV Volunteer Night
at

Tarrant Area Food 
Bank

June 5, 2012
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The next NCCC Event which we will host is the 16th Annual 
Super Speedway Weekend, being held Saturday and Sunday, 
September 15th & 16th.  Please mark these dates on your cal-
endars so you can enjoy the events by participating and/or 
helping Cowtown to host our club’s largest annual event.  We 
need workers in many areas and we will have worker sign-up 
sheets at the next Membership Meeting.  If you don’t know 
anything about the events and what you might be able to help 
with, please don’t hesitate to ask us; we didn’t know anything 
about it when we started either.  You can also find job descrip-
tions on the event page, linked off our club website’s homep-
age.  We are expecting the flyer for this event to be approved 
by the Regional Competition Director (RCD) within the next 
few days; for sure by next meeting.

Two weeks later, on Saturday, September 29th, we will host 
the Fall Corvette Scramble, a fun one-day NCCC event that 
you can all participate in.  There will be four events that day, 
which are currently being planned as non-racing events, cur-
rently planned as a People’s Choice Car Show, Funkhana and 
wrapping it up with a Gimmick and Chance (Poker) Rallye 

which will be run simultaneously; Jack Gandy has offered to 
plan, setup and run the Rallyes and everyone seems to like his 
Rallyes.  At our 2007 October Car Show BRCC hosted similar 
events which included a Funkhana and 3 Rallyes.   We will 
need a few volunteers for this event which we will outline 
after the events are fully defined; we welcome volunteers 
and for sure participants.  Fat Daddy’s in Mansfield will spon-
sor us, providing the location for the car show & funkhana, 
the rallyes will depart from that location.  The flyer is in the 
hands of the RCD to approve – it will be posted as soon as it 
is available.  Members, be sure to mark your calendar for this 
fun non-racing event!!!

The NEXT NCCC Event Planning Meeting is on Wednesday, 
July 25, 2012, 6:00 PM in the Coors Board Room.

Your participation in the events is welcomed and needed; we 
thank you in advance for supporting 
these events which in turn provides 
operating funds for our club and to 
enjoy additional Corvette fun.

Doug McMahan				    Rick Watson  
NCCC Events Ccoordinator			   NCCC Events Co-Ccoordinator
macsvettes@att.net				    rickandkaren@mindspring.com

NCCC Events

WEBMASTER

Doug McMahan  
2011 CTV Webmaster (macsvettes@att.net) 

...whatever your Corvette interest is, pursue your passion, 
keep the spirit of fun and fellowhip in mind... and most of all... 

Have fun doing it!!!

The year is flying by very quickly and 
hopefully you are having lots of fun 
at the events of your choice, both with 
your Corvette and participating in the 
Cowtown Socials or NCCC Events.  
This past month, every weekend was 
busy with some kind of activity.  On 
our website you will find event pages 
/ photos for the a couple of NCCC 
Events, members working Pit Secu-
rity at Texas Motor Speedway, Volun-
teers working at the Tarrant Area Food 

Bank and last but not least members enjoying a night at the 
Ranger Game.  For capturing photos at the events like this 
one last month we would like to thank Raley & Jo Anne Smith, 
Doc Lambert, Jane Buehler, David Gill and Doug & Glenda 
McMahan for photos.   Don’t forget your camera when you 
go out to enjoy any of these events or even events you do on 
your own; we would welcome YOUR photos!

At the time of submitting this article, we don’t know the 
results of the 2012 NCCC National Club Website Contest.  Much 
more important than winning a contest, we want our club’s 
representation on the internet to always be the best that it 
can be – it is a direct reflection on our club.

Do you do Facebook – if so, are you a FB friend with Cow-
town?  With the huge number of people that use Facebook, 
we have been using that medium in addition to our traditional 

website to share information on our upcoming and past 
events.   To restate, we don’t replicate everything we have 
on our traditional website on FB but we do put the basic 
information and a few teaser photos along with a link to the 
event page on our traditional website. We now have an NCCC 
Facebook account as well which has a link off our Cowtown 
website (left bottom) – we hope to be providing some upcom-
ing and new things for NCCC out there – along with news and 
info around the annual Convention.

Cowtown Email Distribution Lists: If you change your email 
address, mailing address, your Vettes, etc., please let member-
ship know so that your address can be updated in the Mem-
bership Database along with the various email lists. Cowtown 
has over thirty email distribution lists, many geared around 
specific activities or functions, like NCCC, various committees, 
convention, etc. so, if you’d like to be added to a specific list, 
get in touch with me.  If by chance you are not receiving the 
CTV-All emails then your correct email address must not be 
in the system; contact us.  Send all email and address updates 
to: ctv-membership@yahoogroups.com 

If you have suggestions, questions or comments about how we 
are managing your Club’s website and/or Facebook account, 
please don’t hesitate to give me a shout.  I also encourage you 
to shout if you find any pages that have issues or if there is 
something you would like to see or things you dislike; after 
all this is your website and I am only the caretaker of your 
website.
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Low Speed  
Autocross at 

Waco Helioport
May 19-20, 

2012

Drags at Thunder 
Valley in Noble, 

OK & 7 Low-Speed 
Events @ Sheriff’s 
Training Facility

May 27-28, 2012

CTV members work  
security at TMS for  

Winstar 400  
Weekend

June 6-9, 2012

Sylvia & Larry

Red

Kevin & Cathy

Pictures of other CTV competitors  
available on website.

CTV Participants and 
supporters

Mary Ann DonnaKevin
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CTV Night 
at the 
Ranger’s 
Ballgame

June 14, 
2012

14 Low-
Speed Events 

at the  
University of 

Central  
Oklahoma

June 9-10, 
2012

Kevin & CathyDriver’s Meeting

Fred Doc
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Governor’S Thoughts
We are off to Convention! Sorry to have missed most of you there. Remember next year it is a 5 day 
convention in Bowling Green, KY, the home of the corvette plant and the museum. Start planning 
now.

There are no NCCC events in the months of July or August. Cowtown’s event at TMS is the next event. 
We should all be rested and ready to put on a great event. Cowtowners who are doing great in the  
Southwest points standings are:

#1—Kevin Anthony	  #1—Cathy Anthony

#9—Doc Lambert	  #5—Donna Forsythe

#13- Doug Shilen	 #13-Sylvia Hoaldridge

Cowtown is the #1 club in the Southwest Region as of 6/15/12.

National Points as of 6/21/15:

Kevin Anthony is #6 and Cathy Anthony is #9. Cowtown is # 4! 

GREAT JOB!! Let’s be sure and let these people know we are proud of them. It is hard work on these people’s part 
but they have a great time! (Most of the time anyway)

If you don’t understand the NCCC points race, ask me sometime and I will be glad to give you details. 

More details from convention at the July meeting!

Glenda McMahan
2012 NCCC Governor 
glenda-gm@att.net

Summer is here and that means it’s 
time for vacations and weekend 
trips.  If you can find the time, take 
the back roads and scenic byways 
in your Vette to reach your destina-
tion.  You just might discover a great 
place to shop or a really fantastic 
place to eat.  Throw in several his-

torical markers to add to the educational value to 
complete the journey.  

If you’re participating in the cruiser program you 
will find it easy to accumulate points.  Look for 
rectangular green signs that designate city limits 
or county lines.  Brown signs designate historical 
marker sights and historical districts as well as state 
and national parks and monuments.  Keep your 
cruiser logo and camera ready.  Have a safe journey 
and look for adventure.

If you have a cruise you are working on and need 
help please give me a call.  If you have a location 
in mind that you think will make a great cruise let 
me know and we will work up a cruiser plan.  As 

always, please check the Cruiser Schedule http://
cowtownvettes.org/CCP/cruisersch.html for upcom-
ing cruises and any last minute changes.

2012 Cowtown Cruiser Program (CCP) is under 
way and if you have not started yet there is still 
plenty of time.  Information is available on the Cow-
town website or please call me.  

2012 Annual Vette Photo Contest:  The “What You 
Saw Along the Way” Photo Contest is also under 
way so you need to be taking interesting pictures of 
your Vette while 
you are out cruis-
ing.  You will 
find rules for the 
Photo Contest on 
our website. 

We welcome any 
suggestions for 
new cruise desti-
nations or improv-
ing the program.

COWTOWN CRUISER

...keep on cruisin’ 

Donald Hickman 			   & Carlanne Hickman 
2012 Cruiser Chairperson 		  & Co-Chair
donaldhickman@sbcglobal.net		  chickma101@sbcglobal.net
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I finally completed the enclosed utility trailer (48 cu ft capacity) so 
Margaret had enough storage space for an eight day road trip.   A 
short run to Waco for an autocross convinced me of the Vette and 
trailer’s road worthiness.   It was good to 90mph, don’t tell TDPS!!  
We managed to cover 1,500+ miles in 
eight days.  We started in Haslet and 
followed US 287 to Amarillo.  We spent 
the first night there with an afternoon 
spent on the restored section of 66 
thru downtown and some automotive 
antique shopping.  Oh, and of course 
we sampled the Big Texas Steak Ranch 
Restaurant.
We followed I-40 to Albuquerque with photo stops at the Cadillac 

Ranch, Vega TX, and the Midpoint 
Cafe in Adrian, TX.   As we were 
packing to leave Albuquerque, we 
received the unexpected news of 
Jim Benware’s passing.   We con-
sulted our nonexistent itinerary, 
and decided to cut our trip one day 
short in the hopes the funeral ser-

vice would be the following Saturday.   Also on this leg, we found 
a good stretch of old motels in Albuquerque, many more restored 
motels in Tucumcari, NM, a great auto 
museum in Santa Rosa, NM.

The next day we made it 
to Flagstaff, AZ with stops 
in Gallup for more his-

toric motels and a side trip to the Meteor Crater.   The facilities at 
the Crater have changed remarkably from when I was there as a 
teenager in the late 1960s.  Another look at our crystal ball showed 
we were only seventy miles from the Grand Canyon.  Margaret had 
not seen this magnificent example of uncontrolled erosion (a Sierra 
Club observation), so we included the East Rim and the inescapable 
South Rim the next morning.  The canyon has not changed in fifty 
years but the crowds are much larger!  After the Canyon we took one 
of the longer stretches of actual Route 66 and stopped at the Snow-

cap Drive In in Seligman, AZ. We pushed on to the California border 
which was one of our goals.  At the welcome to CA sign, I noticed the 
speed limit for automobiles towing trailers was 55mph!!  I had the 
cruise control set at 80mph since Haslet and decided “I can’t drive 
55.”  Margaret reminded me the whole state of CA was broke so we 
turned around at the next exit and headed back to Kingman, AZ for 

the night.
The following day we trav-
eled to Grants, NM with a 
most interesting stop on 
a Corner in Winslow, AZ.  
This stop included an ine-
briated German motorcy-
clist lying in the middle 
of the intersection so his 
buddies could take his pic-

ture.  Apparently this is a common occurrence as the traffic patiently 
waited for him to leave.  We also met a Texas driver of a red C-5 who 
was from “Foat Wuth”, and he had not heard of Cowtown Vettes!! He 
knew who we were before we let him leave Winslow. We also stopped in 
Joseph, AZ for a picture 
with the famous rabbit 
sign at the Jack Rabbit 
Trading Post.
It was a long drive to back 
to Amarillo and by  this 
time a well earned meal 
at the Big Texan Steak 
Ranch Restaurant (sec-
ond time around was just 
as good) and a good night’s rest was on the agenda.  Somewhere in 
Eastern NM, we heard the services for Jimbo would be on Saturday.  
This made the final drive home to Haslet more meaningful.   We 
arrived home around 1:30pm and were able to unpack, clean, and 
rest.   After 1500 miles in eight days in a convertible C-6, we were 
both ready for a different windshield to peer out of.  Margaret has 
agreed to do the Eastern portion of 66 in some other year.  She has 
not said which year but she did not say another decade.  Collectively 
we took over 1,000 photos, so come over for an extended show on 
the computer.

Page 11

by Fred and 
Margaret Proctor
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SW Region Clubs

BRAZOS RIVER Corvette Club (BRCC)
Granbury, TX • SW-540

u

CEN-TEX CORVETTE CLUB (CTCC)
Waco, TX • SW-200

u

Corvette Club of OKLAHOMA CITY (CCOC)
Oklahoma City, OK • SW-468

u

Corvette Club of TEXAS (CCT)
Dallas, TX • SW-074

u

CORVETTE OWNERS ASSOCIATION  
of SOUTH TEXAS (COAST)
San Antonio, TX • SW-143

u

COWTOWN VETTES (CTV)
Fort Worth, TX • SW-055

u

EAST TEXAS CORVETTE CLUB (ETCC)
Lufkin, TX • SW-577

u

LONGHORN Corvette Club (LCC)
Austin, TX • SW-207

u

MID-COAST Corvette Club (MCCC)
Lake Jackson, TX • SW-170

u

NORTH TEXAS VETTES (NTV)
Fort Worth, TX • SW-555

u

OKLAHOMA CITY Corvette Club (OCCC)
Oklahoma City, OK • SW-131

u

SAN JACINTO CORVETTE CLUB (SJCC)
Houston, TX • SW-063

u

SUN CITIES CORVETTE CLUB (SCCC)
Albuquerque, NM • SW-085

u

TEXAS COMPETITION  
CORVETTE CLUB (TCCC) 
McGregor, TX • SW-569

u

TEXAS CORVETTE  
MOTORSPORTS CLUB (TCMC)

Houston, TX • SW-568
u

TEJAS VETTES (TV)
Plano, TX • SW-163

u

TEXAS OUTLAWS CORVETTE CLUB (TOCC)
Graham, TX • SW-198

u

TIN HALL TOYS (THT)
Santa Fe, TX • SW-392

u

TULSA VETTE SET (TVS)
Tulsa, OK • SW-248

Flyers for these events can be found at http://ncccswregion.org/schedule.html

 
DATE LOCATION EVENT CLUB 
9/1-2 TBD SWR Fundraiser SWR 
9/7-8 St. Louis, MO NATIONAL MEETINGS Nat'l 
9/15-16 Ft. Worth, TX 1st Choice - 10 LS Autocross Events @ Texas Motor 

Speedway - Laps on the Oval on Sunday morning 
CTV 
BRCC 

9/15 Ft. Worth, TX SWR Governor's Meeting - 8:00 PM@ Hampton Inn on 
I35 (just south of Texas Motor Speedway 

SWR 

9/22 Waco, TX Car Show CTCC 
9/29  
or 30 

Ft. Worth, TX 1st Choice - 4 Events (hosted by CTV) BRCC/CCT 

10/13-14 Waco, TX 1st Choice - 7 LS Autocross Events TCCC 
10/20-21 OKC, OK 

Noble, OK 
1st Choice - 7 Autocross Events at Sheriff's Facility 
1st Choice - 3 Drag Events @ Thunder Valley in Noble 

COAST 
CCOC 

10/27-28 Waco, TX 1st Choice - 7 Autocross Events TV 
10/27 Waco, TX SWR Governor's Meeting - 8:00 PM @TBD SWR 
11/3-4 OKC, OK 1st Choice - 6 LS Autocross Events 

1st Choice - 7 LS Autocross Events 
All at Sheriff's Facility 

CCOC 
SCCC 

11/9-10 St. Louis, MO NATIONAL MEETINGS Nat'l 
11/16-17 TBD 1st Choice - 7 LS Autocross Events  TOCC 
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COWTOWN VETTES CARS & PARTS

SOUTH TOWN  PAINT & BODY
Established in Arlington in 1986

Over 35 years experience                            

                         All Makes, All Models
	  Approved provider Major Insurance Co. 
	       10% Discount on insurance work   
  
      * Special discounts for Cowtown Members *

      		        Corvette Specialist
                    Frame Work          Restoration

	      Award Winning Paint & Body Work
          Customer references and portfolio available

Gary Potter, Owner
 3620 Graves Blvd.  #6  *   Arlington, TX 76013               

  Shop  817 226-6010   *   Cell  817 538-7402     
 southtownpb@sbcglobal.net                   
 southtownpaintandbody.com
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 James West
Mid America Chairperson
jnk69vette@sbcglobal.net • 817-249-2855

“�I can get you Corvette parts 
from a major Corvette parts 
supplier for 10% off and  
free shipping.”

More Secrets of the C5
If you leave your turn signal on, in about 1 minute it will start to ding (loud enough to hear over the ste-•	
reo) to let you know you have old timers disease.
You can reset the oil life by pumping the gas pedal 3 times (but not with the engine running).•	
Hold down the reset button while on one of the trip odometers and it changes that reading to the miles •	
you’ve traveled since last starting the engine.
Hold down the Active Handling button for 5 sec. to engage “Competitive Driving” on cars equipped with •	
active handling (2000 and previous years must be stopped.)
If you pull the seatbelts all the way out while you’re buckled in, they ratchet back in to hold you tighter •	
into the seat. (then move the seat forward to make it extra snug -- Leafty)
Simply remove fuse #2 under the hood and your DRLs will be out permanently. Only thing affected is •	
that when you unlock at night using the key fob your front turn signal lights and back up lights will not 
flash. Your front turn signals will operate normally, however.
The side-view mirrors can twist both forward and backward, decreasing the chance of damage if •	
struck.
There is a release opening with a flap to let air out of the car when the hatch is closed. It is located just •	

above the driver side rear compartment behind the carpet and on the side of the car. Not that it really 
works well.
Also you can ground your amp to a screw/bolt that holds the rear middle compartment to the frame.•	
If you have a 6-speed car you can pop the trunk when the car is running by lifting the e-brake.•	
There is a spot on the driver side just out of the middle compartment under the carpet for the lug nut key. •	
You should have a compartment on the drivers & passenger’s side (in the trunk) and a center compart-
ment. On the left (drivers) side of the center compartment, on the left side where the center cover fits, 
there is an ‘indent’ that holds the wheel lock key.   

(Copied from www.corvettemechanic.com)
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COWTOWN VETTES MARKETPLACE

u CTV Member Discount 10% u

Bobby Gorman
Home Inspections
Professional Inspector TREC #9721 

817-454-7410
Residential Inspection Guide by Square Footage
	 Up to 2,000 sq'..................... $250.00
	 2,001-2,500 sq'..................... $275.00
	 2,501-3,500 sq'..................... $300.00
	 3,501-4,500 sq'..................... $325.00
	 Over 4,500 per sq'................ $      .12
Supplementary Inspection Guide by Item
	 Pier & Beam Home............... $150.00
	 Swimming Pool..................... $  50.00
	 Spa....................................... $  25.00
	 Septic System....................... $  50.00
	 HVAC Analysis...................... $  50.00
	   TACLB020156
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Advertise in the Low-Down!

All Ads in Black & White
Contact the Editor for more info.

EIGHTH 
PAGE
SIZE

$100 Year

QUARTER 
PAGE  
SIZE

$150 Year

HALF 
PAGE  
SIZE

$200 Year

FULL 
PAGE  
SIZE

$350 Year

4/
20

12

Future Corvette Owners  
Association (FCOA)

Do you have a son, daughter, grandson, granddaughter, niece, 
nephew, or are a guardian to a child under the age of 16 years. If so, 
don’t forget to enroll him/her in the Future Corvette Owners 
Association (FCOA), NCCC’s youth organization.   
Website: http://www.corvettesnccc.org/fcoa1.html
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COWTOWN VETTES MARKETPLACE

WHO DOES WHAT
u Automotive Paint & Body u

u Entertainment u
Craig Murphy • 817-228-6595

Craig’s Karaoke & DJ Connection
cramrp@sbcglobal.net

DJ for All Your Party Entertainment Needs

u Home Design and Planning u
Bill Buehler • 817-45PLANS

Professional Design
www.45plans.com

Residential & Commercial: Design, Planning –  
Stock, Custom & Remodel

u Home Inspection u
Bobby Gorman • 817-454-7410

Bobby Gorman Home InspectionS
www.bginspections.com

Professional Home Inspection TREC #9721

Current club members enjoy a 
FREE “Who Does What” listing.  
Listings renew each December. 

Contact the Editor for more info. 

Doug McMahan • 817-473-3837
Mac’s Digital Art & Photography

www.macs.douglasmcmahan.com
General Photography, Custom Collages,  

Digital Artwork, Posters, etc.

u Digital Art & Photography u

Hello everyone. Welcome to the Logo Merchandise store. 
There are lots of great things for sale with the Cowtown logo 
on them. Here’s just a sampling of some of the things we have 
for sale:
Caps...............................................................................$  7.50
Visors.............................................................................$  7.50
Sweatshirts....................................................................$20.00  
  (2XL and up slightly higher)

Long Sleeve T-shirts......................................................$15.00 
  (2XL and up slightly higher)

Short Sleeve T-shirts.....................................................$13.00
Men’s & Women’s Long Sleeve Denim Shirts.............$25.00
Polo shirts. All different styles......................................$25.00

(Please note that on all shirt orders,  
2XL and up sizes are slightly higher)

If you want your name added to your shirt,  
it’s only $3 more!

Or if you want a Cowtown logo or a certain year  
Corvette on one of your own shirts it’s only $5!

Name tags......................................................................$  7.50
We also have stickers, patches, koozies, and tumblers (only 
two of these left!)

So stop by the Logo table before and after the meeting to place 
your order. You’ll get your order by the next meeting.
Thanks!

Karen Watson 
Logo Merchandise Chairperson
rickandkaren@mindspring.com
817-232-3871

DON WELLS • 817-706-9660
   BRUCE LOWRIE CHEVROLET

donwells@brucelowrie.com
Internet Manager

u Automotive sales u

Page 15

CTV Logo  
Merchandise

gary potter • 817-226-6010
southtown paint & body

southtownpaintandbody.com
southtownpb@sbcglobal.net

Award Winning Paint & Body Work

Have you Got a business you 
want to advertise?

u

Free ad for CTV members on  
this page of the Low-Down
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all correspondence should be sent to:
COWTOWN VETTES
P.O. Box 1974
Fort Worth, Texas 76101

The Cowtown Low-Down is published monthly for the members of Cowtown Vettes, and printed by LaserCopy Digital Production, Grand Prairie, Texas.
All rights are reserved. All unauthorized reproduction of artwork, photos or articles, in whole or any part thereof, is prohibited. All unauthorized use violates state and federal laws.

Do you have a new address, phone number or email address? Have you sold your Corvette or bought a new one?
If so, let Membership know so we can update your address on the various email lists. You can send any updates to Membership at: ctv-membership@yahoogroups.com.

Doc Lambert”s Pace Car at a Route 66 Mural in Oklahoma City


